
 

 

Competitor Bulletin Number 5 

Issued on 13 February 2025 at 16:00hrs 

 

Dear Competitor, 

Service Area 

Since the regulations were published, we’ve finalised arrangements with Bishop 

Burton College where the Service Area will be located. I therefore thought I’d write 

to confirm these. 

• Firstly, although we have been provided with two very large car parks at the 

College, we have to fit in 160 service bays into those car parks, which means 

that we have to limit the space each of you can take. We think we can fit in 

a space of 8m square for each competitor, but we can’t allow you any more 

space than that unfortunately. That should be plenty of space for the single 

35 minute service halt. If you are bringing an exceptionally long service 

vehicle which won’t fit on an 8m square bay, we can offer a longer space 

but it will have to be narrower. Please try to avoid bringing such large 

vehicles, there really is no need for them.  

• There are two Service Parks at Bishop Burton College. Service Park A will be 

accessed via the college’s main entrance and Service Park B will be 

accessed via the Village entrance. Once we’ve seeded the entries (on 

Sunday) we will issue a list of which Service Park each competitor is allocated 

to. Please make sure you access your Service Park via the correct entrance, 

as you cannot drive between the two parks inside the college.  

• If you wish to service with other competitors, please advise the Entries 

Secretary by email. Please include the receipt numbers from each entry. You 

can then choose how to arrange your combined space.  

• Service opening times:- 

o Saturday 09:30 to 18:00 (with scrutineering from 12:00 to 17:00) 

o Sunday 07:00 to 18:30 

• In order to avoid congestion, we have identified a large layby just half a mile 

from the Service Area where we would ask you to unload your rally cars from 

your trailers before either entering the service area, or going straight to the 

scrutineering venue (which is just over the road) 

• The trailer park is located very close to where an equestrian event is being 

held, and to keep noise to a minimum rally cars must not be unloaded or 

loaded at the trailer park.  



• The Meadows cafe on campus will be open for meals, drinks and snacks until 

5.30pm on Saturday, and from 7.00am on Sunday. This is situated between 

the 2 service areas, close to the trailer park. 

• Competitors are required to remove any rubbish which they generate in 

service, and please leave the site as you found it.  

• It will be possible for people to sleep in vehicles in the Service Area overnight 

on Saturday, though vehicle access will not be possible outside the opening 

times given above.  

o The toilet facilities onsite will close overnight, so you will need to be self 

sufficient if staying overnight 

o There is no drinking water available on site, so please bring your own 

o The College will have security on site both days and overnight on 

Saturday, but the event organisers cannot guarantee the safety of 

vehicles left on site. 

o No noise between 22:00 and 07:00 to avoid disturbing others 

• There is a map below which shows the location of each of the key areas, all 

of which can be accessed from the A1079 main Hull to York road. Although 

Rally HQ is not on the map, it can be found just over 2 miles to the East by 

following signs to Beverley.  

 

 

 

Matthew Atkinson – Clerk of the Course 


